
 
 
To:  NADE Board of Directors 
From:  Jennifer Pounds, CCP Chair   
Date:  June 28, 2022 
Subject: 2021-2022 Year End Report 
 
Since my mid year report, I attended the Mid Year Board Meeting in Baltimore 
Maryland, February 27- March 2.  I have also participated in virtual Board Meetings 
when called by NADE President, Marjorie Garcia.    
 
I have continued to keep the CCP notified of all NADE upcoming events.  I sent out an 
email in April encouraging chapters to plan events to promote Organ Donation and 
submit a summary along with pictures to the NADE Organ Donation Chair by the end of 
the month.  
 
I also sent an email to the CCP with the NDPW theme and again encouraged chapters to 
plan fun and creative activities for that week.  I told them if they had any questions to feel 
free to reach out to me for suggestions.  
 
I have continuously kept the CCP list up to date as Chapters have their yearly elections.  I 
always reach out to the new Chapter President, welcoming them to their new role and 
letting them know I am available if they have any questions.  
 
I have solicited the CCP for anyone interesting in running for the position for the 
FY2022-2023.  I will mentor the new CCP who will be elected at the NTC in Vermont.  
 
It has been an honor to serve NADE in this capacity. 
 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
Jennifer Pounds 
 


